

## September 2022

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Hello members and friends,



As the season winds down, there are still some big tournaments on the calendar. Our club championship begins September 17<sup>th</sup> and concludes on the 25th. Come test your game in match play. Our Invitational has been pushed back to October 1st. Invite a friend and help grow our club. Our special offer allows

them to sign up on that day and save \$15 on the normal new member rate. They can also play in the remainder of events this year as well. Last year we signed 15 new members, thanks to that special pricing. One last tournament I would like to push is the annual trip down to Monterey where we will play Poppy Hills and Monterey Pines on October 15-16. The Monterey Peninsula never disappoints.

September is election time for our new board officers. If you haven't voted online through our website, you still can. In addition, you may instead vote in person on Thursday, September 22<sup>nd</sup> at our Open Meeting at Diamond Oaks at 6:30.



Lastly, I wanted to share that I have thoroughly enjoyed serving as President this year. I appreciate the hard work of the board to make our club run so smoothly. It's a pleasure meeting so many people through our club and this great game of golf!

Paul Wilson
President
Roseville Golf Club
paulw10@msn.com





Our fourth quarterly **RGC Open Meeting** will be held **Thursday September 22nd at 6:30 p.m.**, at the Diamond Oaks Golf Course snack bar. As always, there will be refreshments. Of particular interest will be the RGC board elections.

The deadline for our upcoming **Monterey trip** will be arriving **Saturday, September 17**<sup>th</sup> **at 6 p.m**. We will be playing Poppy Hills on October 15th and Monterey Pines October 16<sup>th</sup>. The cost is \$165 and \$87 respectively (\$252 for both days), which includes Prize Fund, Green Fees, Cart, and Range.

We are working on a great Christmas party for 2022, please see the attached flyer and sign-up ASAP. I hope to see everyone there! The venue for

this year's party will once again be at the Timber Creek Ballroom, 7050 Del Webb Blvd., Roseville. We are developing a long-term relationship with Timber Creek, as our membership has been consistently happy with the results. Timber Creek has a large ballroom, as well as a bartender included to only serve RGC party attendees. The menu will include two types of salad, tri-tip, roast chicken, garlic mashed potatoes, seasonal vegetables, and warm rolls. The ticket prices will again be held at \$40 per diner, the same amount as the past several years.

Dennis Foxx RGC Vice President

#### **TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE**



The 2022 golfing season is 3/4 done. This quarter has been a busy one with numerous tournaments with high participation numbers.

We still have many events left, including our annual Monterey trip (Poppy Hills / Monterey Pines) and The Club Championship, so get out and take advantage of them.

Congratulations to the Rose Cup Qualifiers. This annual event is a competition between Timber Creek, Wood Creek, Diamond Oaks, and Sierra View Country Club and is for exclusive bragging rights to the coveted "Rose Cup" trophy.

A Flight – Paul Wilson, Pablo Gonzales, Jeremy Anderson

B Flight – Dennis Foxx, Yutaka Shimizu, Steve Snider, Tony McGee

C Flight – Kevin Parisi, Ken Lyon, William Hayes, David Snider

We are starting to put together all RGC events for 2023. All the home events are confirmed...we just need to confirm the away events.

If you have any questions, please contact me at either timecop235@yahoo.com or (804) 892-6403.

Rico Johnson
RGC Tournament Director

#### HANDICAPPER'S REPORT



Hi Everybody,

Please notify the Tournament Director and Handicap Chairperson if you wish to change to Blue, Palmer or White Tees.

MyNCGA App is retiring October 1, 2022. NCGA is recommending that our members use the GHIN Mobile App for score posting, handicap lookup, stats tracking, score history and more – such as golf course GPS. I, myself, have been using the app for non-tournament rounds and I love the simplicity of using it. After, you post the round, it immediately gives you information about the

round such as number of putts, GIR's etc. and will give you your probable index updated.

If you have any questions, please contact me at either <a href="handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com">handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com</a> or (916) 782-3579.

See ya

Gary A Krohn
Handicap Chairperson/Club Ambassador

#### **RULES CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT**



Hello RGC Members,

I hope everyone has had an enjoyable season this year. We have seven (7) club events remaining which includes our away event in Monterey on October 15th and 16th. We're scheduled to play Poppy Hills and Monterey Pines. I hope many of you signed up to play.

Recently, a club member inquired about the penalty areas on the left side of the fairway on Hole 6 and below the canyon on this hole. These areas are posted "Environmentally Sensitive Area" with signs stating access to these areas is prohibited. The club member wanted clarification about these signs because some

players have advised that you cannot play your ball in these areas and others say you can. These signs have not been recognized by the RGC for club events and players are allowed entry to these penalty areas to retrieve or play their ball. Remember, when searching for your ball there is a maximum search time of three (3) minutes. Also, Local Rule 6.a states: "If a player is unsure if a shot has cleared the mid-hole canyon, to save time, the player may play a provisional ball as per Rule 17.1d. If the original ball is found outside the Penalty Area, the ball must be played."

Hopefully, this clarifies theses signs. Enjoy the remaining scheduled events and see you at the course. As always, if you have a rules question you can drop me an email, text message or call me or just discuss with me at the course.

Karry Przepiorski Rules Chairperson RGC Roseville Golf Club karry.przep@yahoo.com (530) 913-7365



# ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB OPEN MEETING 2023 OFFICER ELECTIONS WILL BE FINALIZED

Thursday

September 22nd, 2022

6:30 PM

## DIAMOND OAKS GOLF COURSE SNACK SHOP

Refreshments will be served

### **2022 RGC Christmas Party**

Friday, December 9<sup>th</sup>
Timber Creek Ballroom
7050 Del Webb Blvd., Roseville, CA



\$40 per person, cash bar

Doors open at 6 pm, dinner served at 7 pm.

Reservations accepted until December 2nd

Door Prizes for all RGC Members

**Salad**: Classic Caesar Salad; or Mixed California Greens, Tomatoes, Red Onions, Carrots and Sliced Cucumbers

Two entrees: Tri-tip in Zinfandel Sauce; Chicken Breast in Lemon Cream and Capers

Sides: Roasted Garlic Mashed Potatoes; Fresh Seasonal Vegetables

Warm Sourdough Rolls and Butter

Pav	on the	RGC	website	or i	mail a	check	along	with	this	form	to:
гау	OII LIIC	: NGC	MEDSILE	UI I	ınan c	I CHECK	aiviig	WILLI	UIIIS	101111	w.

1928 Shropshire St., Roseville, CA 95747

Name	Number attending	x \$40 =
------	------------------	----------